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23 March 2004

The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services

Room SG.64

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Dr Dermody

Inquiry into new Regulation 7.1.29A - exemption for recognised accountants making a recommendation that a person acquire or dispose of a self managed superannuation product

IFSA represents the retail and wholesale funds management and life insurance industry and has over 100 members who are responsible for investing approximately $A655 billion on behalf of over nine million Australians.

Under the Financial Services Reform (FSR) regime, consumers enjoy the benefits of a range of important consumer protection initiatives, including a rigorous new licensing regime.  IFSA is opposed to the granting of broad exclusions from fundamental aspects of the FSR consumer protection regime, especially where such exclusions relate to the provision of advice and superannuation.  IFSA is of the view that all market participants who provide financial product advice (including all forms of superannuation) should be licensed.

We are strongly of the view that any further carve-outs from the FSR licensing requirements would be damaging to the integrity of the consumer protection regime as a whole, particularly where such carve-outs relate to the provision of retail consumer advice in the area of superannuation.  Licensing is the first line of protection for consumers and should be required for all parties providing advice or recommendations of any kind to retail consumers, including small business proprietors.

In our view, the recently announced amendment, for the purpose of providing an exemption from FSR for recognised accountants making a recommendation that a person acquire or dispose of a self-managed superannuation product, presents real risks to retail consumers, especially in light of the fact that the SMSF sector is by far the fastest growing area of superannuation savings – it attracts many small business owners who, notwithstanding their entrepreneurial and financial skills, are often quite vulnerable when it comes to the complexities of the superannuation environment.

While we recognise that SMSF are used as a tool to implement FSRA-exempted advice given by accountants, such as business structuring advice and taxation advice, any further exemption for accountants would not, in our view, be in keeping with the policy objective of regulating the provision of retail product advice under FSRA.

Yours sincerely
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Richard Gilbert

Chief Executive Officer
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